Nottingham City Open and Green Space Forum
Thursday 25th October 2018, 6.30pm, Loxley House
 
Notes of Meeting
 

Attendees

Martin Willis, NOSF Board - Chair.
Tom Huggon, NOSF Board

Sarah Manton, NOSF Board
Rob Kirkwood, NOSF Board

Pete Wright, STOP TRA, King Edward Park

Robin Stalvies, Carrington Residents Association

Pete Forster, Friends of Wollaton Park
June Perry, Friends of the Forest

Sue Sylvester, SALTAR
Angela Cairns, SALTAR

Alex Staniforth, Friends of Woodthorpe Park

Marian Staniforth, Friends of Woodthorpe Park

Graham Piearce, Friends of Nottingham Arboretum

Pat Holland, Friends of Colwick Woods
Chris Pryke-Hendy, Nottingham Trent University

Gordon Fletcher, Friends of Wollaton Local Nature Reserves
Liz Cordle, Nottingham Local Access Forum

John Marsh, NCC Head of StreetScene

Eddie Curry, NCC, Head of Parks & Open Spaces
James Dymond, NCC Parks Development Manager
Fliss Hogg, NCC Parks Development Officer
Apologies 
Ben Standing, NOSF Board

Cherry Underwood, NOSF Board

Hilary Sylvester, Nottingham Civic Society

John Hales, SALTAR
Glynda Preston, Friends of Colwick Woods

Introductions
MW welcomed everyone to the meeting and all those attending introduced themselves.
Minutes of Last Meeting
No response to contact with Keep Britain Tidy, JM to assist if required.
Breathing Spaces quality audit needs to be pursued. 

· Action: EC/MW to prepare Framework January Forum 
Parks / StreetScene Integration

EC and JM outlined the recent integration of the Parks and StreetScene services and the move of park maintenance duties to StreetScene.  EC stressed the importance of the commercial elements of the Parks Service and JM provided some facts on the graffiti, dog fouling and fly-tipping clearance parts of StreetScene.

JM also outlined the Clean Champions programme.  For more information or to sign up, see https://www.nottinghamcity.gov.uk/bin-and-rubbish-collections/nottingham-clean-champions/
· Action: JM to attend future NOSF Board to discuss detailed questions
Trees for Cities
Chris Pryke-Hendy reminded the forum about the Trees for Cities project, sponsored by N-Power, and the aim to plant 150,000 trees nationally.
Peter Broad, the Parks Service’s Landscape Architect has now drawn up proposals for planting on three initial parks: Southglade Park, Bilborough Park and Clifton Playing Fields.

Volunteers and community representatives will be sought to plant the trees at each site, along with help from volunteers from NTU and Wildlife in the City (via MW).  
SM also noted the presence of a new W.I. group in Clifton who may support.

GP stressed that planting a variety of species at each site would be best.

TH recommended that PR around the project involves local civics, Councillors etc.
· Action: JD to discuss with his teams, CPH & MH, the key groups for each site.

· Action: NOSF Ambassadors required for each area, CPH/MW to define role

· Action: Area Committee buy-in to be sought, EC/MW to present in December round
· Action: if any NOSF members wish to get involved, please contact JD or CPH. Expert assistance on species offered by GP
SALTAR
AC and SS present a brief history of the Stockhill Estate culminating in a significant 100 year celebration event on 25th August 2019. Support through attendance would be welcome together with further ideas for content.
· Action: EC to investigate possibility of Stockhill as Green Flag Estate pilot
Insurance

EC is working with the NCC Insurance Team to seek a quote for an overall insurance policy which NOSF and Friends Of groups can buy into.

· Action: EC to pursue quote.

Spaces in Between

TH presented a new idea of forming a group to support the green “spaces in between”, i.e. smaller sites that are below the radar or less heavily used but equally important.

The Forum supported the concept and agreed that TH chair steering group to advance the process.

· Action: JD to produce A1 colour map of city to identify sites in question.
Parks Development Update
JD outlined progress at the following projects

· Bulwell Bogs play area – WREN funding secured, design in progress.

· Queen’s Walk Recreation Ground – bid in progress for multi-use games area and outdoor gym.

· Ruddington Lane Park – bid in progress for play area and fitness equipment.

· Victoria Embankment – Lottery bid being planned for Memorial Gardens.

· Forest Rec - £100k recently spent on footpath resurfacing and lighting improvements now being costed.

· Arboretum – conversion of coach house to mess room nearly complete.

· Coppice Rec – bid being considered for play area refurbishment. 
Roll of Honour
EC gave update on project progress. Costs have increased slightly but overall target within reach. Forthcoming events highlighted: Turf cutting, 14/11, 9.30 a.m. on Memorial Gardens; Armistice Day events on 11/11; “soft” opening of new memorial April 2019 and formal dedication 28/06/2019
National & Regional Updates
Considerable Local Authority & Voluntary sector input continues to Parks Action Group. Little sign of Central Government action.
MW now serving as Trustee of National Federation of Parks and Green Spaces.

AOB
Shared interests noted with Local Access Forum, agreed that reciprocal representation useful at LAF & NOSF meetings.
Future Agenda Items

For January Forum: Breathing Spaces Audit, Volunteering inc NCVS emerging strategy, Friends of Vernon Park presentation, Victoria Embankment HLF bid, remainder of 2019 meeting dates & venues, Tree for Cities update.
Item previously requested still for future discussion on the use and risks of glyphosate in parks maintenance.

Date of Next Meeting:
· Thursday 17th January 2019 at Loxley House, NG2 3NG, 6.30pm.
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